
Thank you... 
My deep personal thank you for all the prayers, 
notes and cards, and expressions of sympathy, 
love and caring received during Ger’s recent ill-
ness and death. And my deepest appreciation for 
all who helped in any way at the Memorial Service 
and the luncheon on Friday. Blest be the tie that 
binds.                                                  Betty Visser 
 
Dordt College thanks the congregation for its 
recent offering of $144.00 for the Dordt College 
Fund Drive. Your support is deeply appreciated.  
 
Our hearts are warmed by the generosity of 
Heritage CRC for your recent gift in support of the 
Luke Society. We truly see you as partners in this 
ministry, and we could not carry on this outreach 
without your prayers and financial support. On be-
half of our partners around the world, thank you for 
supporting the work of the Gospel through holistic 
health.  

 
Sue will be on vacation August 
10 & 11. (A short get away before 
the transplant in September.) 
Therefore, there will be no newslet-
ter for Sunday, August 13. Please 
plan your announcements accord-
ingly. Thank you. 
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Heritage 
Phone: 269.372.3830 
Prayer Line 372.3830 x 5 
Fax: 269.372.5939 
churchoffice@heritagecrc.org 
 
SUNDAY WORSHIP  
@ 9:30 AM (Nursery provided) 
SUNDAY EVENING @ 5:00 PM 
 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 
Wednesday at noon. Call,  
leave a note, or e-mail to 
churchoffice@heritagecrc.org.  
 
OFFICE HOURS: 
Thursday : 8:00 am—12:00 pm 
Friday : 8:00 am—12:00 pm 

H E R I T A G E  C H R I S T I A N  R E F O R M E D  C H U R C H ,  K A L A M A Z O O     H E R I T A G E C R C . O R G  

Heritage CRC 
2857 South 11th Street 
Kalamazoo, MI 49009 
(just south from Stadium Drive) 

Volunteer Schedule... 
NURSERY: July 23: Dorothy Broekhuizen & Pat Schewe 
July 30: Ellen Byle & Gert Nieboer 
 

COFFEE SERVERS: July 23/30: Phil & Barb Nieboer, Jack & Evie Wenke, Bob & Barb 
Razenberg   Aug 6/13: Pat & Carol Schewe, Nick & Ann Nieboer, Dick & Nadine VanDam 
 

HALLMARK LIVING  
(Services begin at 3:30 pm & last approximately 30 minutes) 
July 23: Bill Vroegop & Marilyn Stremler 
July 30: Harold Triezenberg & Phyllis Triezenberg 
 

PRAYER LINE MINISTRY: Glen Wagner/Judy Fletcher 
 

PRAYER EMAIL MINISTRY: prayerline@heritagecrc.org 
 

SERVICE MINISTRY: July: Joy Hegelmann 
 

MULTIMEDIA MINISTRY:  July 23: Zach Razenberg July 30: Ferrel Stremler 
PM: Gary Broekhuizen 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

23 
9:30 am Rev. Wayne Brouwer 

“Taming the Volcano” 
Matthew 5:38-48 

 

5 pm Mr. Joey DeKoekkoek 
“A Prayer for the Ephesians  

And for Us” 
Ephesians 3:14-21 

 

24 25 
Book Club 

2 pm 
(note new date) 

 
Council Meeting 

7 pm 

26 
 

27 28 29 

30 
9:30 am Rev. Wayne Brouwer 

“Internal Medicine” 
Matthew 6:1-18 

 
5 pm Rev. Dan Sarkipato 

31 1 
 

2 3 4 5 

6            COMMUNION 
9:30 am Rev. Wayne Brouwer 

“The Worry Test” 
Matthew 6:19-34 

 
5 pm Mr. Joey DeKoekkoek 

7 8 
No Admin Board 

Meeting in August 
 

9 10 11 12 

13 
9:30 am Rev. Wayne Brouwer 

“A New Pair of Glasses” 
Matthew 7:1-6 

 
5 pm Mr. Joey DeKoekkoek 

14 15 
 

16 
P.U.S.H. 

Prayer Meeting 
7 pm 

17 18 19 
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What’s up in Worship 
 

 
We are pleased to have Rev. Wayne Brouwer as a 
guest preacher Sunday mornings through August 20 
while Pastor Simon is on sabbatical.  Plan to join us as 
Rev. Brouwer’s theme throughout the Summer will be 
on Jesus’ Sermon on the Mount in Matthew 5-7.   
 
Tonight we welcome to our pulpit Mr. Joey DeKoek-
koek, director of youth and outreach at Grace CRC. 
 
Celebrations 
Birthdays 
Connor Tuin ~ July 25 
Karan Finch ~ July 26 
Tobey Brown ~ July 27 
 
Anniversaries 
Simon & Heather Tuin ~ July 29 
Glen & Ruth Wagner ~ July 29 ~ 51 years! 
 

~~Sue on Vacation~~ 

God is Good… 

All the time! 



Food Resource Bank… 
 Are you in the mood to help? 
 Together, we can change the world. 
 Won’t you help feed Daisy this year through 

Food Resource Bank? 
The cost is $40/week or 
$160/month.  

 Sign up today at the dis-
play in the Narthex if you 
are able to contribute to 
this vital ministry. There 
is only 6 weeks still 
open: 2 weeks in October and the month of 
December! Sign up today! 

 Thank you for joining us in imagining a world 
without hunger, and working to make it hap-
pen. We are inspired by all that you have done 
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Ministry continued… 
 

Book Club meets  
this Tuesday,  

July 25 (please note 
date change) to  
discuss the book 

“Goodnight June” by 
Sarah Jio. There will be 
more copies available 

today from Dorothy 
Broekhuizen.  

See you there! 
 
B.Y.O.L. ~ Bring your own lunch picnic is 
planned for Wednesday, August 16 at the Osht-
emo Park (behind the library) at 11:30 am. If you 
plan to attend, please sign up at the table in the 
Narthex. If you have any questions, please con-
tact Betty Vlietstra at 269-345-8205. (If it rains, 
picnic will be at church). 
 

Donations welcomed... 
Ken and Judy Fletcher are hoping to take a 
shortened trip to Mississippi to help in the thrift 
store at Mississippi Christian Family Services. 
They hope to leave on the 26th of July! If anyone 
would like to donate used items for them to take, 
please bring them to church by next Sunday or 
call them to pick things up by Monday the 

24th.  They are also 
willing to bring things to 
their collection point in 
Hudsonville, MI if you 
have things to donate at 
a later time!  Clothing, 
shoes, purses and jew-
elry are always wel-

comed and appreciated but there is also a great 
need for household items of any kind, small ap-
pliances, fans, toys, books, linens, tools -- most 
anything!!! Because of the many thrift shops here 
in Michigan, the number of and quality of dona-
tions are considerably less, so all are greatly ap-
preciated and needed!  Thanks so much!!! 
Please call the Fletcher’s at 269-491-1608 if you 
have any items for Mississippi Christian Family 
Services.   
 
 

 

Missions & Missionaires... 
 

Loaves & Fishes wish list: 
July: canned fruit 
Please place your donations in the grocery cart in the  
fellowship hall 
 

Emails or Letters to Missionaries… 
Norm & Bonnie Langeland  ~ Joseph Mutebi 
Rick & Donna Lingbeek ~ Jairo Solano 
Dean & Esther Manni ~ Larry Spalink 
 

If you do not have a copy of our missionaries’ email addresses, both their 
most current newsletter and email addresses are on the Missionary table 
next to the mailboxes  
 
 

Offering Schedule 

July 23 General Fund: Building Fund 
  Loose Change: Kzoo Gospel Mission 
July 30 General Fund 
  Loose Change: Alternates of Kzoo 
August 6 General Fund: Christian Education 
  Loose Change: Kzoo Loaves/Fishes 
August 13 General Fund: Ministry Shares 
  Loose Change: Benevolence Fund 
 

Offerings (deposited for July 9) 

Benevolence Fund ~ $314.00 
Building Fund ~ $560.00 
Christian Education Assistance ~ $100.00 
Faith Promise ~ $605.00 
General Fund ~ $6,494.00 
Library Fund ~ $250.00 
Memorial Fund ~ $50.00 
Ministry Shares ~ $35.00 
 
(deposited for July 16) 
Benevolence Fund ~ $100.00 
Bethany Christian Services ~ $271.00 
Building Fund ~ $475.00 
Christian Education Assistance ~ $125.00 
Faith Promise ~ $605.00 
General Fund ~ $4,747.00 
Memorial Fund ~ $55.00 
Ministry Shares ~ $401.00 
World Renew (CRWRC) ~ $187.00 

Requested Announcements 
 

Sunday, July 23, Worship On the Waterfront 
2017 welcomes Jamie Grace to the Grand Ha-
ven Waterfront Stadium from 7-8:30 pm. Jamie 
Grace is a musician, speaker and actress from 
Atlanta, Georgia. Diagnosed with Tourette Syn-
drome at the age of 11 she lives life with a 
streak of resilience and dedication that is well 
beyond her years. She has chart topping hits 
such as Beautiful Day, Fighter, and You Lead 
and Hold Me. There is no cost, nor any tickets 
needed to attend W.O.W. A free will offering will 
be taken. Check out our website at 
www.worshiponthewaterfront.org. Questions? 
Call 616-842-6600. 

As part of the “2017 Sumer Concert Series” 
at Twin Lakes Church, you are invited to 
worship God through a concert featuring The 
Silvertones! The concert is scheduled to be held 
on Saturday, July 29 and is to begin at 7 pm. A 
free-will offering will be received. Twin Lakes 
Church is located at 5475 Ravine Road in Kala-
mazoo. 

East Martin Christian School is looking for 
someone with a degree in early childhood de-
velopment to be program director for our Child 
Development Center. If you are qualified and 
interested in working at EMCS or have ques-
tions about the position, please email the school 
at office@EastMartin.org or call 269-672-5722. 

Prairie Edge Church Christian Education Tu-
ition Assistance Families are proud to spon-
sor our 6th Annual Holiday Bazaar. It will be on 
Saturday, November 11, 
2017 from 9am-2pm. We 
have extended our early 
bird special until October 
1, 2017 for $25.00 for 6ft 
table or $30.00 for 8ft ta-
ble. After this time the 
cost will be $30.00 for 6ft 
table and $35.00 for 8ft 
table. If you are interest-
ed or know of someone who sells home-made 
goods or has a home based business, please 
contact Cheryl Yonkers at 269-547-4533 or 
email pecrcholidabazaar@gmail.com to receive 
a vendor contract. 

 

 


